
 
Minutes of the Selectmen’s Work Session 

February 13, 2024 
 

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chairman; and Brian Monahan 
 
The Selectmen’s work session was called to order at 5:30PM.   The Selectmen reviewed petition 
articles for recommendation.  Article 32 had the Selectmen split in recommending, Chairman 
Sweet explained that the Town was only to make a donation, it was established long ago that 
the Town was only making a contribution with donations making up the difference.  With this 
Article, the Town appears to be paying the whole amount.  In the end, Chairman Sweet 
abstained from the vote and it was decided on a 1-0 vote to recommend.      
 
The Selectmen read a letter requesting a donation to Pope Memorial Humane Society.  The 
Board voted 2-0 not to make a donation this year as the letter did not arrive in time for it to be 
considered in the 2024 budget.   
 
The 2024 contract with Strafford Regional Planning Commission was signed with it being 
amended to a 6-month contract.  The Selectmen approved payment for the new police cruiser.  
The Selectmen approved a notice of pay rate.  The minutes of the February 6th meeting were 
read and approved.  Miscellaneous correspondence was read. 
 
The Selectmen’s Work Session adjourned at 5:52PM. 
 
 
 


